WOODBRIDGE VALLEY IMPROVEMENT AND CIVIC ASSOCIATION, INC.
Annual Board Meeting

Minutes from November 13, 2019
Woodbridge Valley Elementary School
7:30 P.M.
Present:
A copy of the attendance sheet is on file.
1. Welcome:  Mrs. Tina Brown opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m. 
2. Minutes of annual meeting – April 25, 2018
The minutes from the April 25th meeting were read. Rosemary Hall made a motion to approve and Nicole Smoot seconded the motion to accept the minutes for approval.
                     
3. Treasurers Report
Nicole Smoot presented the Financial Report in the absence of Dorothy Habersham.  

a.  The Financial Report ending for 2019 was distributed during the meeting. 

b. The proposed 2019/2020 budget was reviewed and distributed during the meeting.
c. Questions:  There was a question about the line item for Legal Fees.  Mrs. Brown explained that the Board has a duty to pursue offenders of the covenants.  Many of the issues are related to violations with fences.

d. Question: There was a question about the process to change the by-laws.
Mrs. Brown responded that there needs to be 100% consensus of the residents in order to change the bylaws. 
e. Deborah Ball made a motion to approve the Treasure’s Report for audit and Diane Houston seconded the motion to approve the report for audit
4. Precinct 2 Report Officer Alisha Helphenstine written Report
Officer Helphenstine was not in attendance.  Copies of Crime Prevention tips were provided and are on file:  Motor Vehicle Theft and Safety Prevention and Package Delivery Theft Prevention

5. Government Official Reports

The April 2019 Meeting was rescheduled for September 2019. The majority of the Government Officials were not available to attend the meeting.  Delegate Charles Sydnor attended the meeting in person.  Visit the Charles Sydnor website for a copy of the 2019 Newsletter:  www.charlessydnor3d.org
a) Pan Handling concerns should be reported to Baltimore County Police.

b) Update on the Courthouse:  The initial plan was for the courthouse to open Fall 2019 but the plan was delayed.  The Towson District Court residents will temporarily occupy the location and then later move to the Wilkens Court House location.
6. Committee Reports
a. Welcome Report:  Deborah Ball asked that as residents notice new neighbors, they should provide her with the name and address of the new resident.   
b. Island Maintenance: The contract will continue with the current lawn maintenance company.  .
c. Lamplighter/Directory:  The purpose of the Lamplighter is to let the community know what’s going on in the community. The last version of the Directory was updated in 2016. In order to update the directory volunteers will be needed to confirm that the information is accurate by contacting the resident to confirm the information is current.   
d. Membership:  Membership is down.  There are 850 homes in the community and to date only 343 residents have paid dues.  A suggestion was made to have a membership drive  in order to increase the amount of paid members.

Discussion:  Block Captains should have a meeting and further discuss a membership drive approach.  There are 77 Area Representatives that are assigned to 10 homes.  
e. Social Activities
i. Discussion: Due to the lack of interests in the Easter Egg and Soul Circus these activities will not continue in 2020 unless there are volunteers to support the event,  A decision was made to hold the First WVICA
Cook-Out (Spring 2020).  The intent of the event will be to engage everyone in the community including Seniors and children.  
The food for the event will be catered.
ii. Benjamin Miller will serve as the Lead for the community cook-out. Stay tuned for additional planning dates. 
iii. Additional suggestions included: Trunk O TREAT, Game Truck, and Movie Night.  Volunteers are needed if there is an interest in the community for moving forward with any of the suggested activities.
f. Covenant Enforcement:  A copy of the report is on file. 
i. Charlie Springer will be stepping down from his role as Covenant Enforcement.  He has served in this role for 20+ years.  Charlie is not entirely leaving the VWICA Board but he wants to step down from this role in a full time capacity.

ii. Charlie is willing to support and mentor the person that steps into the role. 
7. Old Business 

a. Community Sign (Crosby Road):  the sign is $11,000 to replace.  The person that hit the fence did not have insurance and no one was fined.  
b. Fence Litigation (Tran Family):  A lien was placed on the property.  The WVICA  spent a total of  $3K and the judge awarded the WVICA $1,500.
8. New Business
a. Yard Sale – Date TBD (Spring 2020) 
b. Neighborhood Concerns:  Traffic concerns with making a left into Woodbridge Valley and speed.  Mrs. Brown advised the members that she has researched the options for speed cameras and they are only allowed in work zones and school zones.  There is also a concern about the amount of trash left by kids walking in the neighborhood.

c. New Members:  Three new member joined the board. A vote was taken an a unanimous decision was made to accept them on the board.

i. Diane Husten Crocket

ii. James McFall

iii. Greg Meckes
9. Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at approximately 8:45 pm
The next Annual meeting will be held in April 2020.
Minutes submitted by Carla Jones

